
 

 

 
RHONDDA CYNON TAF COUNCIL YNYSANGHARAD WAR MEMORIAL PARK CABINET 

COMMITTEE 
Minutes of the meeting of the Ynysangharad War Memorial Park Cabinet Committee meeting held 
on  Thursday, 3 January 2019 at 10.30 am at the Council Chamber, The Pavilions, Cambrian Park, 

Clydach Vale, Tonypandy, CF40 2XX. 
 
 

County Borough Councillors - Ynysangharad War Memorial Park Cabinet Committee 
Members in attendance:- 

 
Councillor M Webber (Chair) 

 
Councillor A Crimmings Councillor S Powderhill 

 
 

Officers in attendance 
 

Mr D Batten, Head of Leisure 
Mr P Mortimer, Funding And Implementation Manager 

 
 
 

11   DECLARATION OF INTEREST  
 

 

 As in accordance with the Councils code of conduct, no declarations were made 
pertaining to the agenda. 
 

 

12   APOLOGY  
 

 

 An apology for absence was received from County Borough Councillor L De Vet. 
 

 

13   YNYSANGHARAD WAR MEMORIAL PARK - HERITAGE LOTTERY FUND 
(HLF) PARK FOR PEOPLE PROGRAMME  
 

 

 The Head of Leisure, Parks and Countryside provided Members with an 
update on the design proposals  in respect of the RIBA stage 3 design for 
the Horticultural Centre, following Consultation with Cadw and other key 
stakeholders. 
 
Members discussed the two options before them and the cost variation 
between each option, with the Head of Service confirming that the costs 
were still an estimate at this stage of the design.  Members discussed the 
need for further work to be undertaken by officers to explore further 
funding opportunities. 
 
Members also commented that going forward sample materials proposed 
to be utilised in the design options would provide further clarity for 
Members and key stakeholders / consultees.  The Head of Service 
advised that this would be feedback to the consultants. 
 

 



 

Following a query the Head of Service advised Members of the planning 
process going forward with the designs needing to be formally submitted 
for a future planning application, which would also need  to go Welsh 
Government for determination.   
 
Members discussed taking forward Option 1, in line with the feedback of 
Cadw and other key stakeholders although asked for flexibility where 
possible in respect of some of the design options.  Members also spoke 
of the importance of gaining wider public feedback in respect of the 
proposals going forward. 
 
Members asked to be kept up-to-date with the application as and when 
appropriate. 
 
Following discussions it was RESOLVED: 
 

1. To commence with ‘Option 1’ of the RIBA Stage 3 designs proposals 
subject to flexibility with the design options where necessary. 

 
   
 
 
 
 

 
 

This meeting closed at 10.46 am Cllr M Webber 
Chairman. 

 


